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What a strange Spring we are having.  Here we are, 
doing our best to avoid any physical contact with 
people outside our own home.   I am missing 
having activities with all of you and participating in 
your excitement of the joys of spring. 
  
When I count my blessings, I place a double check 
mark on my interest in gardening.   This interest 
keeps me mentally and physically active each 
day.   What would I do without this interest?   More 
Netflix does not appeal to me nearly as much as 
staring at my spice bush to see if any buds are 
going to break.  I love watching for where the birds 
are building nests and what insects feed on 
Henbit.  Every moment in the garden 
is fascinating to me; I am so lucky to have this 
interest in my life right now. 
  
When placing those check marks on blessings, I 
would have to include social media.   I do enjoy 
Instagram, Pinterest, and Facebook.   The HMMG 
officers have discussed how much we would enjoy 
learning more about you and your gardening 
interests.  If you are a HMMG member, I would 
encourage you to join our Facebook Group.  We 
currently have about 40 members signed in to our 
site.  It appears we have about 30 who actively 
follow what is being posted.   That leaves about 20 
people missing out entirely.  Our group is called 
Heart of Missouri Master Gardeners-Group.  If you 
do a search inside Facebook, it will take you to the 
site; ask to follow and we will get you access to the 
site faster than a pigweed can sprout. 
 
 

           
      

  

 

It would be really nice if more of you would 
post things on the site.   We are interested in 
anything relevant to gardening.  Pictures of 
your garden are very interesting to us as well 
as comments on what you are doing in your 
garden. If you know of a class or upcoming 
event, please let us all know.  If you have read 
a good gardening book, let us know about that, 
too.  This is a great form to ask questions and 
get responses from just your HMMF friends.  
Participating in this activity will bond us all 
closer together. 
 
When you are on the site and you see 
something of interest, please hit “like.”  This 
lets others know that you appreciate their 
post.  Comment on others’ posts as well; this is 
a great opportunity to learn from on another, 
to show a common interest, and to expand a 
friendship. 
 
If you are having trouble working with the site, 
give me a call, 573-999-0385.  I am not 
particularly tech savvy, but I have managed to 
muddle through on this and would be happy to 
help.   
 
Hope to see you soon, virtually or otherwise. 

 
Charles  
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Heart of Missouri Master Gardeners – 2020 Officers 
President: Charles Paxton  573-999-0385 paxtonc@missouri.edu 
Vice-President: Michelle Motley 573-489-8217 motleyrancb@gmail.com  
Secretary: Colleen Smith 573-823-4960 smithkc@missouri.edu 
Treasurer: Pamela Humphreys  573-441-8888 pamhumphreys4@gmail.com 
Newsletter: Mary Ann Gates 573-999-3457 mgates@socket.net 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2020 
 

 
 
 

 
  

Date Event Info 

   

April 21 HMMG meeting THERE WILL BE NO APRIL MEETING  

May19 HMMG meeting TBA 

June16 HMMG meeting TBA 

July 21 HMMG meeting TBA 

August 18 HMMG meeting TBA 

September15 HMMG meeting TBA 

October 20 HMMG meeting Harvest Dinner  

November 17 HMMG meeting TBA 
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Heart of Missouri Master Gardeners 
“Helping Others Learn to Grow” 
University of Missouri Extension – Boone County 
1012 North Highway UU 
Columbia, MO 65203 

The Heart of Missouri Master Gardener Newsletter is 
published monthly for the Master Gardeners in Northeast 

Missouri. For more information, contact: 
 

Kent Shannon 
Natural Resources Engineering Specialist 
University of Missouri Extension – Boone County 
1012 N Highway UU, Columbia, MO 65203 
(573) 445-9792 ext. 310; shannond@missouri.edu 
 

Todd Lorenz 
Regional Horticultural/Agronomy Specialist 
University of Missouri Extension – Cooper County 
510 Jackson Rd Ste A, Boonville, MO 65233 
(660) 882-5661; lorenzt@missouri.edu  
 

 

 

 

 

University of Missouri, Lincoln University, U.S. Department of Agriculture 
and Local University Extension Councils Cooperating 

 
University of Missouri Extension does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, 

national origin, sex, sexual orientation, religion, age, disability or status as a 
Vietnam-era veteran in employment or programs. 

 
Boone County Extension Center Office Hours are: 

Monday-Friday 8:00 a.m. – Noon and 12:30 p.m. –4:30 p.m. 

Report your Master Gardener hours ONLINE! 
http://report.missourimastergardener.com/ 

Be sure to tag any volunteer hours at Jefferson Farm 
and Garden with the name or JF location so we can 

total accumulated volunteer hours there. 

 
 
 

THERE WILL BE NO HMMG MEETING DURING THE 
MONTH OF APRIL 
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